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Peace and quiet is just an off switch away
I hear an advertising company is to put interactive TV screens in Shanghai taxis in preparation for the upcoming Expo.
Passengers will be able to get information about their destination through the touch-screen map, and the system will even announce the destination to the driver.
Needless to say, the passenger will also receive regular commercial messages.
This type of system is found in cities around the world.
In some cases, they may not be interactive. Passengers get a combination of features, like news or tourist information and, of course, the advertisements. We have had TVs on Hong Kong buses for several years, but not everyone likes them.
Some even started a “Hush the Bus” campaign, supporting passengers' rights to a peaceful journey.
We all like a bit of peace and quiet, but I am not sure we can always expect it in the Hong Kong traffic.
Our narrative of our daily lives is already punctuated by advertising hoardings, neon signs, phone ringtones, people chatting on phones, and all the honking horns and other sounds of the city.
Does one screen and a bit more noise - bearing in mind most TVs on vehicles are pretty quiet - make much difference? On the other hand, where do we draw the line?
Do we want TVs broadcasting advertising in schools, hospitals, parks, on country hiking trails or beaches?
If our own taxis ever have TVs installed in them, it would be nice if, at least, the screens were fitted with an on-off button.
